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April 3, 2023 

 
Armando Villa 
City of Menifee 
 
Dear Armando Villa, 
 
Congratulations on behalf of the California Natural Resources Agency (Agency). It is my 
great pleasure to inform you that your proposal has been selected for funding under the 
Urban Greening Grant Program, in the amount of $524,700 for the Sun City Park Project. 
 
Thank you for your leadership bringing this project to fruition. We are excited that this  
funding will help your community reduce greenhouse gas emissions, build resilience to 
rising temperatures and extreme heat, and add natural features that your residents can 
enjoy. 
 

Agency staff will contact you in the coming weeks to begin developing your grant 
agreement. Should you have any questions in the interim, please do not hesitate to 
contact the Bonds & Grants Office at (916) 653-2812 or via e-mail at 
urbangreening@resources.ca.gov.  
 
Please coordinate any public announcements related to your grant award with our 
Director of Media Relations, Albert Lundeen at (916) 606-3990 or via e-mail at  
albert.lundeen@resources.ca.gov. Remember to tag us on Instagram, Twitter, and 
LinkedIn should you announce your award on social media. 
   
We look forward to working with you in the coming months to advance this important 
project.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Wade Crowfoot 
Secretary for Natural Resources
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